YARRA DRUG & HEALTH FORUM

A Community Based Solution 

The Secretariat





29th January, 2004

Senate Legal and Constitutional Committee

Room S1.61

Parliament House

Canberra ACT 2600

AUSTRALIA

Dear Sir/Madam

In view of the inquiry into the provisions of the Disability Discrimination Amendment Bill 2003 (circulated by authority of the Attorney-General, the Hon Philip Ruddock MP),  the Yarra Drug & Health Forum wishes to endorse the position of VIVAIDS (Victorian Drug User Organisation) and AIVL (Australian Injecting and Illicit Drug Users League) regarding the condemnation of such an amendment. 

A Forum was conducted last week at the offices of Arnold Bloch Leibler, 333 Collins St, Melbourne where over 100 people registered their keen interest in obtaining more information about the Disability Discrimination Amendment Bill 2003.  A panel of key speakers included Jonathon Goodfellow (Disability Discrimination Legal Service), Philip Lynch (PILCH – Public Interest Law Clearing House,  Homeless Persons’ Legal Clinic),  Stan Winford (Fitzroy Legal Service), Tamara Speed (Senior Policy Analyst, VIVAIDS), Annie Madden (AIVL), Senator Lyn Allison (Australian Democrats) and Dr Alex Wodak (Director of Alcohol & Drug Services, St Vincent’s Hospital NSW). 

This impressive panel of speakers outlined the devastating impact the Amendment would have on people who inject illicit drugs in Australia therefore we ask that the Senate Legal and Constitutional Committee include our request, along with all the other submissions to abandon the Disability Discrimination Amendment Bill 2003. 

We appeal for common sense regarding this matter and would like to thank the Committee for the opportunity to submit our concerns regarding the Disability Discrimination Amendment Bill 2003. 

Yours Sincerely

Jocelyn Snow

Executive Officer

Yarra Drug & Health Forum

348 Smith St

Collingwood  Victoria 3066

(03) 9416 2459

